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2008 ASTS 8th ANNUAL STATE OF THE ART WINTER SYMPOSIUM: “THE HIGH RISK RECIPIENT” was held in a beautiful Marriott Hotel resort in Marco Island, Florida from January 24-27, 2008. 
· A record number of over 358 participants from 7 countries registered for this year’s symposium. 118 abstracts were received, 25 selected for oral presentation and 61 for posters for an overall acceptance rate of 72%. The meeting focused on strategies to maximize the outcomes of high risk recipients, with presentations by expert speakers representing all fields within transplantation. Sessions took place covering the definition of high risk recipients, as well as the medical and surgical strategies to ameliorate transplant results. The symposium concluded with the always popular debates.
· The keynote session featured the debate “Are there patients that should not be transplanted?” with ASTS President Dr. Goran B. Klintmalm arguing for limits and Dr. Mark Stegall, from the Mayo Clinic arguing against limits.
· The pre-meeting course “Practical knowledge for Transplant Surgeons”- organized by the Vanguard Committee featured prominent speakers providing their views in Obtaining a Position: Evaluating the Opportunity and Negotiations; Relationship with the Institution and Career Advancement: establishing yourself clinically, academic productivity, managing your time and creating margin; and Running a Practice: Building and maintaining a Referral Base, Financial Considerations and Reducing the Risk of Medical Malpractice.
· The career development symposium “Burnout and work/life balance” was led by Dr Marwan S. Abouljoud, MD from the Henry Ford Hospital in Detroit, MI. 
· The outstanding workshop “Medicare 101: What every Transplant surgeons must know” drew an impressive crowd to assist transplant surgeons experts lecturing on accounting, organ acquisition cost, finances and regulations of Medicare rules in Organ Transplantation.
· This year marked the inauguration of the Francis Moore Excellence in the Field of Transplantation Surgery Award for surgeons who are outstanding mentors to their trainees. Drs. John Fung (Cleveland Clinic) and Robert Merion (University of Michigan) received the first awards from ASTS President Goran B. Klintmalm and Sir Roy Calne. 

· The Vanguard Committee Mentorship Cocktail Hour was again very popular: junior and senior members sharing similar interests were gathered together to foster informal discussion and the development of new relationships.
· Many thanks to the attendees, speakers, moderators, reviewers, organizers committee members, and the sponsors for another outstanding symposium. 
THE PROSPECTUS:  The ASTS Vanguard Committee Newsletter
Volume 7, Issue 1







Page 2
VANGUARD COMMITTEE INITIATIVES and ACTIVITIES
The Vanguard Committee remains active on many fronts within the organization.

· Planning is already underway for the 9th Annual ASTS Winter Symposium “The Right Organ for the Right Recipient” which will be held from January 16-18, 2009 at the Marriot Marco Island Resort in Marco Island, Florida.  Deadline for abstracts will be in October 1, 2008. Please look for details on the ASTS website.
· The Vanguard Prize recognizes outstanding contributions to the clinical and basic science literature by junior ASTS members. Prizes are awarded annually. Vanguard and Award Committee Members of the ASTS collaborate in the review process and strongly encourage you to participate. Click here for details.

· The Vanguard and Fellowship Training Committees are actively engaged in developing a formal Transplant Surgery Curriculum for ASTS Accredited Fellowship Programs. Click here for details.
· The Francis Moore Excellence in the Field of Transplantation Surgery Award recognizes transplant surgeons who have a significant contribution as mentors and teachers through their careers. The Vanguard Committee would like to hear your voice in identifying potential awardees. Click here for details.
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2008 AMERICAN TRANSPLANT CONGRESS
· The 8th annual joint meeting of the ASTS and the AST will take place May 31-June 4, 2008 in Toronto, Canada at the Convention Center.
· There will be a breakfast reception for new ASTS members with the Society’s President, Council Members, and Committee Chairs on Sunday May 6th from 7:00 to 8:30 am.
· Abstracts, housing, program and more information at: http://www.atcmeeting.org/2008/index.cfm
· Join your colleagues for what promises to be a memorable meeting.
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ASTS WEBSITE
· The Informatics Committee continues to improve the new ASTS website, adding new features and providing up-to-date information on organ transplantation issues. Explore the website (www.asts.org) and while you are there, take a few minutes to update your member profile so others in the Society can see what your interests are within transplantation. 
2009 ABDOMINAL TRANSPLANT SURGERY MATCH
The Abdominal Transplant Surgery match is underway for fellowship training positions that begin in 2009. Registration is already open for both applicants and programs. The rank order list opens on April 16 and closes on June 11, 2008. Match Day is June 25, 2008. Click here for details.
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NEW FEATURE: POLICY PERSPECTIVE
To address the interests of the junior membership who wish to become more familiar with organ transplant policy and allocation, the Prospectus will feature a brief article with each issue. This issue’s focus is on Pancreas Allocation. To view the article, go to Click here  
GET INVOLVED WITH THE ASTS! 

The primary mission of the Vanguard Committee is to encourage involvement in the activities and initiatives of the ASTS by its junior members. The Vanguard Committee will also develop new initiatives that are of particular interest to the junior members and to the ASTS as a whole.

Vanguard is interested in how we can better serve the junior membership of the ASTS. Please contact us with your ideas:
Randall S. Sung, MD, Committee Chair (rssung@med.umich.edu)
David A. Axelrod, MD, Committee Co-Chair (david.a.axelrod@hitchcock.org)

Talia B. Baker, MD (tabaker@nmh.org)

David P. Foley, MD (david.foley@vanderbilt.edu)

Sunil K. Geevarghese, MD (sunil.k.geevarghese@vanderbilt.edu)

Julie K. Heimbach, MD (heimbach.julie@mayo.edu)

Paolo R. Salvalaggio, MD, PhD (psalvala@u.washington.edu)

Dorry Segev, MD (dorry@jhmi.edu)
Ty Duna, MD (dunn0017@umn.edu)
Kristin Mekeel, MD (mekeel.kristin@mayo.edu)
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